

## the Lines of Family August, 2019 August, 2019 August Peru

Dear Prayer Warriors,

Life is back to normal again now that we're in Huancayo (...as much as life can be normal when your oldest child is away at college.) Kaitlynn is well. She has made several friends, and is keeping busy working, studying and serving the Lord in the US. I'm sure she'd appreciate your prayers for her as exams are coming up.

We celebrated the baptism of two new converts a couple weeks ago. Actually, David was saved several years ago, but felt that his life ever since did not reflect that of a true believer. He wanted to get baptized to show his death to sin and his new life in Christ. Eleven-year-old Raul was also baptized. Amen! Please keep these two in your prayers.



The following Sunday, ten adults were added to our church: Zósimo, David, Sergio and his wife Herlinda, Flor, Diana, Lupe, Marienela, along with Fredy and his wife Maria Elena. We are rejoicing over the Lord's blessings on our church.

The same Sunday, we voted to continue our plans for a new floor, but

we opted for a better quality wood. We had saved about \$4,000. Now, we aim to raise another \$3,000 to purchase seating since the metal legs of our benches would almost certainly damage the wood. We purchased the wood a couple weeks ago, but now we need to wait about six months for it to dry enough for it to be layed in our auditorium.

Rob and Bekah Greene arrived in November with their three boys. They are in the process of getting a shipment out of Customs. Lord-willing, their stuff with be in their new home by the end of this week. They are eager to help out in the ministry, but they lack the language. Please pray for patience as they focus on their language studies and their assimilation to this new culture.

Any time we can host a visiting preacher, we try to have a Bible Conference of some sort. Pastor Ben Lang of Temple Baptist Church in Munice, Indiana, came down in October with his sister, Celeste, and with their father, Pastor Steve Lang. We had a great time and a wonderful Conference "Joy in Serving Jesus".

I also took them up higher into the mountains (to about 13,000ft) to minister to a preacher whose father-in-law had just passed away. We each took turns preaching, and after our visit with Pastor Feliciano and his family, they took us to see some amazing sites, they taught us some

Quechua, and fed us some delicious guinea pig. It was a trip worth remembering. I plan on taking Rob there soon. It was like a Missionary Bootcamp. You should have seen the road I had to drive my van up ...in reverse... to get to our destination!



A month or so ago, a man named Carlos came to visit our church. He hasn't missed a service since. Another three people were saved after a Sunday morning service, and we are seeing more and more young people come to our church. Please pray for continued growth.

We appreciate all of you. Thank you for your investment in our ministry. We are well, and your offerings are a constant reminder that we are not alone. God bless you.

Markos & Stephanie Lindsey Kaitlynn, Alyssa, Savanna, Sienna and Landon



info@LBCindy.com